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WELCOME LETTER – JUNIOR SECTION 

Dear Junior member 

As a Club we are aware that our lifeblood lies in the Junior players that we can teach the ethos of Olton Club. 

Hockey is great fun to play and the social side is also very important. I played until I was 60 and it was the social side that kept me involved to that age and beyond. It is a very family orientated game and we are definitely a family orientated Club. We have families where parents and children sometimes initially play together in a team, but as age takes over they move into their own teams. 

As a Club we have taken the step to have a Junior Section, to compliment the Men’s and Ladies Sections, and this is responsible for all players under the age of 18, irrespective of their sex and which team they are playing in. We are awaiting the award of our Club First Kite mark which will officially demonstrate our commitment.
Children under the age of 13 are not allowed to play in adult competitive hockey games  as it is felt there is a greater risk of injury.  Most juniors will if they wish and are able will progress to adult hockey when they are 13 However there will be juniors for whom a step up to that level may be deferred even longer for reasons such as physical size, ability, or mental attitude. Those children will be kept in the non- league world of Badgers and Vixens until they are 15. 

My committee’s main aim is to prepare children for the rigours of the game in a safe environment and our selection of coaches and conditions reflect this. 

Coaching for Juniors is conducted in the secure surroundings of our pitch at Grange Road. There is adequate seating for parents to observe our sessions, and indeed we actively encourage parents to come and watch, particularly on Sunday mornings. I can assure you that many friendships have been made amongst both Juniors and parents at these sessions which carry on as the players move into regular games. To me that is a very important part of the whole concept as parental support is so important particularly in the early years.
The welfare of the children is of paramount importance, and to that end we have a nominated head Junior coach, Trevor Lewis who has 25 years experience in the game. He is assisted by several other coaches of both sexes, most of whom are graduates of the Junior training set up. Occasionally we introduce our current and ex international players to give a different slant on the game, and these sessions are always well received. 

 As a safeguard, all of our coaches, captains and volunteers dealing with Under 18s will have been Criminal Record Bureau checked and monitored by a dedicated Welfare Officer and officers of both the Junior Section and the main Club Committee. 
Our Welfare Officer is Mrs Gail Owen, who is very experienced in Child Welfare matters as she is employed by a local Education Committee to oversee the Welfare in their schools.

This is the person who any Junior should approach if they have any concerns that would fall under the general term of Child Protection.

Elsewhere in this letter are details of the Junior Section Committee, and these may also be approached if deemed appropriate. 

First Aid is also important and the requisite facilities will be at all Junior games and training.

We do have house rules and these include that all juniors wear both gum shields and shin pads, when playing and training. Goalkeepers obviously have different requirements but they must also wear basic protection of a personal nature. Punctuality and reliability are very important and we ask that parents make sure that their children arrive on time with the correct kit, water, medication, clothing etc. All of these are for the Junior player’s safety and well being.
We also insist that all Juniors, or their parents, fill in a “Medical Form” that records both any existing medical conditions and emergency contact numbers in case a parent or guardian is absent in such circumstances. 

I referred to Sunday training which is held at Grange Road on most Sundays throughout the year, between 9-30 and 11.00 under the tutelage of Trevor Lewis and his helpers. My wife Kim and I are also in attendance as are other committee members and parents. 

Once basics have been taught and natural ability is identified the Juniors are invited to play organised matches against other Warwickshire Clubs. These games come under the headings Badgers and Vixens. 

Badgers games are played by boys of a suitable age, standard and size. The sides consist of two or three adults and a squad of juniors. Such adults are selected as they have the right qualities when playing with and against other junior players. These games are played on Saturdays.

Vixens games are the girls equivalent to badgers in all ways but are played on Sundays. 

We also enter National Cups at Under 18, 16 and 14 level plus County Cups at Under 13 and 11. 

We do try to arrange games, normally in a tournament style, throughout the season and summer. These depend upon numbers and help from parents. 

We have had a lot of success with our introduction of Juniors into the senior sides including a current GB player and past and present England and U21 players. It is always good for Juniors to see just how far they can actually go if they have the required talents. 
We start the process by recommending our Juniors of all ages to the relevant Counties, if their schools have not already done so, and we also bear in mind that children develop at different speeds. In the last few seasons we have managed to get two boys into the Warwickshire U17s despite neither of them playing County before. Indeed one of them also trialled for England at U18 level. 

I talked about parent involvement earlier and said that all parents are actively encouraged to get involved. Most of the Junior Committee is made up of parents with Juniors playing at the Club.   
I am the Section Chairman and have 46 years involvement in the sport which may surprise some of you as I only admit to being 32 yrs old. Other members playing experience ranges from nothing to 30 odd years, so you can see that we are a diverse but successful outfit. 
We hope that you all enjoy your introduction to a truly great game with this ambitious, already successful Club. 

John Warner

Chairman Junior Section
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